

ER 16-1.1

JAN 0 0

Mr. Steven Miller P.O. Box 1708 Silverdale, WA 98383

Dear Mr. Miller:

This is in response to your letter about whether it is still true there is no law requiring a person to have a Social Security number to get a job. Yes, there is no law requiring an individual to have a Social Security number to work.

You also asked how to get a Basic Pilot poster. For that you need to contact the Immigration and Naturalization Service. You may call them at 888-464-4218 or write to them at this address:

Immigration & Naturalization Service SAVE Program 425 I Street, NW ATTN: ULLICO Bldg. 1st Floor Washington, DC 20536.

For information about the current tax withholding regulations, you must contact the Internal Revenue Service.

Thank you for your interest in the Basic Pilot program. The Illegal Immigration Reform and Immigrant Responsibility Act of 1996 requires the Immigration and Naturalization Service and the Social Security Administration to conduct pilot programs that test different methods of providing employers with work eligibility verification of new hires. The Basic Pilot is one of these programs. Enclosed is a pamphlet that describes this pilot.

Sincerely,

Sherrye Walker

Pilot Manager, Basic Pilot Office of Program Benefits

Stange Still

Enclosure